   Approved 

MINUTES

Business Meeting

Sanbornton Planning Board

Meeting Date and Time:
Thursday, February 2, 2012 at 7:00 PM

Meeting Place:

Town Office Meeting Room, Sanbornton, NH


The meeting was called to order by Planning Board, Chair Bormes at 7:06 pm.

Roll Call


Regular Members present: 
Don Bormes, Carmine Cioffi, and Dick Gardner 




Alternate Members present: 
Nick Orgettas and 


Regular Members absent:
Evelyn Auger and Selectman Karen Ober



Alternate Members absent:
Will Ellis

Other present at the meeting: Town Planner, Bob Ward

Seating of Alternates for absent Regular Members – Chair Bormes asked Nick Orgettas to be a voting member in Evelyn Auger's place. 

Review and Approve draft minutes – 1/19/12 – Carmine Cioffi made a motion to approve the draft meeting minutes of January 19, 2012 without correction. Nick Orgettas seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 

OLD BUSINESS 

Update on Giguere Auto Wholesalers – TP Ward provided the Board with copies of the 1/10/12 Tilton Planning Board’s meeting minutes, which was a joint meeting. TP Ward stated the Applicant has indicated that he would apply for a Variance with the Tilton Zoning Board, to allow for auto sales in the front yard portion of the Residential/Commercially zoned area. TP Ward noted the existing conditions plan that was provided showed 91% impervious coverage in the “aquifer overlay” zone. TP Ward stated they will also apply for a Variance for 60% impervious coverage with the Sanbornton ZBA. TP Ward informed the Board he contacted the applicant yesterday and they will probably submit something tomorrow in order to make the submission deadline for next month. TP Ward reported he witnessed that the vehicles have been pulled back. TP Ward stated they would need approval from both Zoning Boards, if one denies then a totally revised plan would be needed. TP Ward noted Pirate’s Cove is willing to negotiate in regards to a lot line adjustment. They may be scheduled to meet with the ZBA on the 4th Tuesday of February. 

Continued review of the draft Master Plan – The Master Plan has been professionally edited and formatted. TP Ward stated the “Sanbornton by the Numbers” document has been fixed thanks to the suggestion of Dick Gardner, so it now compares apples to apples. Dick Gardner asked if some of the overall concepts could be discussed, for language to be adjusted. The Members of the Planning Board agreed to go through the Master Plan section by section. 

Section I – Dick Gardner asked if more language was needed, the future should be included and he feels it looks backwards. Chair Bormes asked Mr. Gardner if had something he would like to add and Mr. Gardner replied not at this time. Carmine Cioffi stated he feels the “Guiding Principles” explains it, there was a lot of work put into this document. Chair Bormes noted future Planning Boards will need to add what is here and it is a big job to look at affordable housing, workforce housing and senior housing. TP Ward stated it needs to be broad and open for interpretation, it’s easier to make the document long and harder to make shorter. The PB is all set with this section. 

Section II – There was no discussion, the PB is all set with this section.

Section III – Dick Gardner expressed his surprise that each residential lot only averages ¾ of an acre. TP Ward explained the information accounts for the “footprint” of the residence, the driveway, house, mowed area, etc. and is a complicated calculation through aerial mapping photos. Dick Gardner stated single family residential was determined to be the choice from the survey results and it is emphasized in the Future Land Use. TP Ward noted residents do not like any other form of single family residential, the only other things that came close were senior housing or multi-family. Mr. Gardner noted smaller lot sizes will be fewer because the residential area has been reduced, “CPUD” is untypical for NH to have mixed use and expand commercial. TP Ward stated there is only one point of access for I-93 which runs North to South through the entire Town and the Board tried for a change in zoning but it didn’t happen. Chair Bormes stated he feels the neighborhood / commercial is covered very well. Mr. Gardner suggested leaving the number out of the “CUPD” section and leaving it up to zoning. The PB discussed how the Zoning Ordinance’s definition section says, roads have to be Town roads and a change needs to be made to allow for private roads. TP Ward stated they want to allow for private roads and variable road standards, which would allow for the Board to see what they want developed. TP Ward noted that seasonal, multi-family and secondary homes are what make money. Further discussion was tabled until the next meeting.   

NEW BUSINESS – None at this time. 

Other Business 

Planners Update

Correspondence – None at this time.  


     Meeting Adjourned


The meeting adjourned at 9:14 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

April Rollins

Planning Board Secretary

